PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday November 4th 2015 
7pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: 

Directors: Christine Sutherland, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson.

Other members: Graham Exton. 

Apologies: Chris Cant, Bill and Rosemary White, Heather Heron, John Bodger. 

(and Barbara Daniel after the meeting)

Declarations of Interest 

Nigel Jenkins declared an interest as his business receives funds from the Sustain Eden projects.
Apple Day at Acorn Bank

PACT and the polytunnel group had to share a stall but it was in a good location. They spoke to about 100 people and gave away blackcurrant sticks etc. Had a food digester from CCC to demonstrate.

Tree Whisperers project (Christine)
We think that Emma and Gareth decided to focus on tree-planting in schools rather than community spaces.  We have not heard how many schools have agreed to participate.  A teacher from Lowther school made contact on Apple day so this contact was passed on to Emma.  

Sainsbury’s (Geoff)

The working group submitted a funding bid but it went in very quickly and was not polished so Geoff feels it is unlikely to be successful.  Apparently 26% of food grown is not eaten! Geoff found David Whipp (Mayor of Penrith Town Council and owner of Starfruits) to be very knowledgeable about supermarket processes and thought we might invite him to talk to us sometime.
Fairhill housing (Graham)

A meeting was held on October 19th and a steering group was established, including Graham – this steering group plans to meet to establish a ‘shopping list’ to negotiate with Story Homes. A planning decision is expected by the end of the year. The group is concerned about traffic management, road crossings and parking as well as the use of the field.

Upcycling event (Nigel)

This Resourceful Communities event is planned for the morning of Saturday December 5th in Penrith town centre.  We hope to have several demonstrations of upcycling and re-using to attract and involve passers-by. A group from Ernie’s Shed at Hoff will bring an activity, and Nigel has some other ideas.  We should also have a display of items made out of other things.
Cyclists (Nigel)

A group cyclists are cycling from Edinburgh to Paris to lobby world leaders at the UN Climate Change conference (COP21) and will be in Penrith for the night of Sunday November 29th.  They may be looking for a meal and/or accommodation and might be prepared to talk to us about why they are going to Paris.  Nigel will contact Martyn Edelsten to find out their requirements.

Later: Nigel confirmed that the cyclists are staying at the Wayfarers Hostel in Brunswick Square. They would prefer us to meet them in a pub rather than organize a formal meeting.
Penrith Community Plan (Geoff)

Penrith Partnership are holding a drop-in session at Penrith Library on Tuesday November 17th, 3pm to 6.30, for members of the public to view and discuss the latest version of the Penrith Community Plan.  We encourage PACT members to go along. PACT is not mentioned as a partner and we need to consider whether we should have more of a role in this.
Next meeting
December 2nd at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith, CA11 7QY

